
 

 
 

 
 
 
MILTON KEYNES COLLEGE APPLICATION BUS 
 

Following the Yr11 trial exam results day, we had a visit from Milton Keynes College in their ‘Application Bus’. 

This was an amazing opportunity for students to get information on the courses available at the college and to 

receive help from college staff in making applications. The students found it very useful and particularly 

enjoyed the hot chocolate that was on offer. 
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Dear Parents/Carers 

This half term has passed by very quickly. Year 11 and Year 13 have received their 
mock results and there is a strong focus on action planning and intervention to 
support students over the next few months. We are very pleased Year 11 are 
starting to fully realise time is short and they need to start putting in the revision 
time, but also finalising their plans for September. Our careers department have 
been excellent in setting up meetings and exhibitions with local college and 
apprenticeship providers and we have provided a full insight into what it takes to 
become a 6th form student. We fully recognise 6th form is not for every student and 
certainly not always in their best interest. 
 

In the last few weeks we have learnt that our results are the 
best within 75 miles (see map) of similar state schools, the 
6th form has consistently delivered outstanding results, but 
we are also very pleased to see our English and maths 
results are well above average and the value added 
achieved some of the best in MK. Our history and 
geography results were outstanding last summer, they have 
placed us in the top 15% in the country at GCSE. 
 
The Year 11 ambassadors at both campuses are busy 
gathering photos for their year book and organising the 
prom. They recently used Skype to communicate with each 
other across the campuses and this has really helped them 
finalise their prom plans. 
 
Recruitment is still a very challenging problem. Teaching is not attracting many people to the profession. I can 
understand why in that pay at the lower end is now below many other professions and the idea of working 
long hours in term time is not something so many people are willing to take on. I think words in the press and 
across social media about teachers and schools do not always help the situation. We are still looking for 
teachers of science, maths and geography and therefore if you know anyone who wishes to return to the 
profession, either full or part-time, do ask them to contact us.  
 
My staff are fantastic at going over and above and next week some students will be enjoying a trip to 
Washington. In March I am joining the India trip to visit our partner school near Delhi. I am thrilled to be going 
for the first time and we shall welcome the party here in June. 
 
Lastly, we have received a record number of applications for 6th form and year 7 - 300 6th form applications for 
200 places and 662 applications for Year 7. It is lovely to see the school remains very popular in the community 
and I am proud of delivering on our mission statement to provide the best education and opportunities we can 
to match any state or private school. We are developing amazing student leaders and I know they will go on 
to do incredible things with their lives. 
 
Regards,  
 
Sue Carbert | Headteacher 
 

 

 

 

Message from Sue Carbert, Headteacher 

 

 



 

Careers Speakers 
 

During the first weeks of term we have welcomed 
speakers in to talk about careers to year 9. This included 
visitors from Knorr-Bremse and McIntyre Charity. We 
also enjoyed a fascinating talk from Maddie Braisier 
(right) – an Antarctic Biologist – who is about to set off 
on another expedition. Students from across the school 
were invited to attend. As well as giving an insight in to 
what it takes to be a marine or Antarctic biologist, 
Maddie also gave an oversight of other crucial roles 
within an expedition team, such as chef, medic, etc. 
Inspiring stuff!  
 
Career Events 
 

There are lots of events coming up in the next few months that offer opportunities for students to get 
information on their future opportunities with employers and/or further education providers. Below are some 
examples: 
 

What Career? Live:  Birmingham, NEC  2/3 March 2018 
National Apprenticeship Show:  Arena:MK  12/13 March 2018 
 
Year 11 & 13 
 

Hopefully everyone is well on their way making applications. If you need any help or information on your 
choices, completing applications, creating CVs and cover letters or preparing for interviews, we are here to 
help. Find Mrs Griffin in the Careers Office at the back of the main Library at Newport Pagnell campus or Mrs 
Campion in the Library at Olney. Alternatively email us your queries or request for appointments: 
eva.griffin@ousedale.org.uk 
lucy.campion@ousedale.org.uk 
 
Apprenticeships 
 

Whether you’re looking to apply for an apprenticeship this year or researching possible career routes, there is 
a lot going on with apprenticeships right now. For more information on higher and degree apprenticeships go 
to www.gov.uk/government/publications/higher-and-degree-apprenticeships. 
 
For current listings on available apprenticeships search on: www.getingofar.gov.uk. 
 
College Open Events 
 

Milton Keynes College:  Chaffron Way Campus - Thursday, 8th March 2018 
   Bletchley Campus - Tuesday, 13th March 2018 
Bedford College: Cauldwell Street Campus - Wednesday, 18th April 2018 
   Shuttleworth Campus - Saturday, 10th March 2018 
Northampton College:  Booth Lane & Lower Mounts Campuses - Thursday, 15th February 2018 
Moulton College: Taster day - Wednesday, 14th February 2018 
 

Mrs E Griffin | Careers/Work Experience Co-ordinator  

Latest News from the Careers Centre 
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In September 2016 a few parents from both Newport Pagnell and Olney answered a plea from Sue Carbert for 
volunteers to try and reinstate the PTA at Ousedale School. 
 
The PTA has now been set up as a registered charity and as such we have a Chairperson – myself, Sarah 
Brandon, Vice Chair – Kim Cravens, Treasurer – Anita Raichura and Secretary – Corinne Dotchin.  This will allow 
for Just Giving Pages to be set up, Gift Aid to be claimed and Grants to be applied for and fundraising to be 
done. 
 
We currently meet approximately once a term and the aim of the PTA is to primarily raise very much needed 
extra funds for the school but also to be a parental sounding board for the Senior Management Team of 
Ousedale and over the year the PTA size has grown. 
 
You may ask why the school needs extra funds, but as we are all aware, the funding cuts in education continue 
and even though the Olney Campus is still fairly new the Newport Pagnell Campus is now over 40 years old 
and in need of some modernisation.  This will benefit our children that are currently attending the school and 
all future students.  As well as modernisation, it is sometimes the simple things like text books need replacing 
or exam papers purchasing. 
 
My eldest daughter is currently in Year 11 at Newport Pagnell Campus and my other daughter is in Year 5 at 
Tickford Park Primary School.  I am currently Chair of River Meadow Pre School and a Parent Rep at Tickford 
Park so it was a natural progression to join the PTA at Ousedale.  I am also Vice Chair of the Newport Pagnell 
Carnival Committee.  As you can probably tell I like to keep myself busy. 
 
If you would like to join the PTA, have any questions or some amazing fund raising ideas, please feel free to 
contact us on PTA@ousedale.org.uk. 
 
Sarah Brandon | PTA Chairperson 
 

 

 

Milton Keynes Festival of the Arts for Dance, Music and Drama 
 

For the third year running the Drama Department are taking part in The Milton Keynes Festival (50th 
Anniversary year). This very popular event takes place over the weekend of February 17th/18th in The Venue at 
Walton High. We have over 50 very enthusiastic Ousedale students from both campuses who will be 
performing to a professional Drama adjudicator on stage. They will either be performing some individual 
Monologues, Duologues or group performances. The students are currently rehearsing very hard in 
preparation. Parents and friends will be coming along to support on the day. We are very confident that it will 
be a great success again. Good luck to all of those involved. Watch this space. 
 
Newcomers are always welcome at Drama Club that runs every Tuesday after school at The Olney Campus and 
every Wednesday after school at Newport. Please speak to Drama staff if you require more information. 
 
Mr Akin | Assistant Head of Drama 
 

 
 
 
 

Ousedale PTA 

 

Drama Department 
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Congratulations to all finalists 
who performed in Ousedale 
School Musician of the Year 
2017-18 on Wednesday, 24th 
January. We were delighted 
to welcome Newport Pagnell 
Singers to the event, who 
performed a range of 
items as our adjudicator, 
Sally Adams, had the very 
difficult task of deciding 
which of our students 
deserved to win the 
competition. 

 
A special mention must go to Isla Rogers 13SA (Piano) and Harry Olsen 
10LKR (Electric Guitar) who performed particularly well and gained 
runner-up places.  The overall winner was Fergal MacManus 12CC who 
performed ‘Cavatina’ by the composer, Myres on Classical Guitar. Fergal 
won the adjudicator over as he managed to 'communicate, connect and 
move the audience'. Congratulations to all students involved. 

 

 
Mr Couldrick | Head of Music 
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27th January each year is Holocaust Memorial Day, when people are invited to remember the millions of people 
murdered in the Holocaust and in the following genocides in Cambodia, Rwanda, Bosnia and Darfur. It is 
intended to challenge all to learn from people who have experienced genocide. 
 
Students at both campuses and in all year groups got involved in Holocaust Memorial Day assemblies, on this 
year’s theme – ‘The Power of Words’. This led us to consider how our words can make a difference, both for 
good and evil, thinking about the impact we have on the Ousedale community and the wider world. In the 
words of Anne Frank, “How wonderful it is that nobody need wait a single moment before starting to improve 
the world.έ 
 
Students at Olney Campus were also invited to take part in a postcard project, where they looked at the stories 
of two genocide survivors, then wrote messages to them about what they had learnt from their experiences.  

 
These have been sent to the survivors, via the Holocaust Memorial 
Day Trust, and we are awaiting responses from the survivors 
themselves. 
 
Students from Newport Pagnell Campus, Charlotte Bruce 10VT, Taya 
Webb 10EH, Gloria Chen 10KM and Samantha Frost 10VT, went to 
the MK council chambers to read the stories of two survivors of 
genocide.  They represented Ousedale School and read fantastically 
well along with students from SHLA and Denbigh School. 
 
Well done to all students who were involved in the commemorations 
this year. 
 
The PER Department 

 

PER Department 

 

 



 

 
U14 Badminton Team Reach County Finals 
 
The U14 Boys team, superbly led by Zack Hooton 9RV, have qualified for the County Finals at Stoke Mandeville 
on the 7th February. They beat Denbigh, Oakgrove and Leon and although they lost to Webber, second place 
was good enough to qualify. The team was Zack Hooton 9RV, Ryan Mumford 9MA, Ethan Walker 9STC and 
Harry Bennett 8SMG. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sports News 

 

 


